
 
 
Woodcock Township Supervisors Meeting Minutes             Date: June 11, 2024 
 
 
The Board of Supervisors of Woodcock Township met for their regular meeting this date at 5:00 p.m. at the 
Township Building, 16250 State Hwy. 86, Saegertown, PA  16433.  Chairman Winters opened this meeting with the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Those in attendance were  
Supervisors William Winters and Randall Chess; Secretary Renee Hayes.  
Guests present:  Christopher Levis, Susan Black, Ruth Perrine.   
 
There was no public comment on agenda items.  
 
Correspondence  June 14-16 Thurston Classic bean bag target drop on township grounds.   
 
Approval of Minutes  Winters moved and Chess seconded to approve the May 14, 2024 minutes as presented.  
Approved by unanimous vote.  
 
Payment of Bills  Chess moved to authorize payment of the bills as presented, Winters seconded and the motion 
was approved by unanimous vote.  
 
Awarding of Quote for replacement of 3 security cameras.  Two quotes were received: Mobilcom $937.00; The 
Wilkins Co, Inc. $1600.00.  Chess moved to award the quote to Mobilcom, seconded by Winters and the motion 
was approved by unanimous vote.  
 
Awarding of Quote for 690 gallons of crack seal.  Suit Kote $18.25/gal;  Midland $$25/gal.  Winters moved to 
award the quote to Suit Kote, seconded by Chess and the motion was approved by unanimous vote.   
 
2008 International Truck  Tabled.   
 
Saegertown Area Sewer Authority Township Rep. Christopher Levis was present to update the Board on the 
Authority’s 5-year plan siting continuing costly maintenance of outdated equipment.  Intent is to build a new 
facility in the future as well as asking the member municipalities to require sewer line inspections upon the sale of 
homes to try to combat the increase of water flow. SASA’s engineer’s will be submitting their proposal in the 
future.  
 
Department Reports 
Road Department-No report   
Tax Collector:   Sarah Medvec- N/A  
Zoning Officer: Renee Hayes reported no permits were issued in the last month.  
 
Public Comment   None 
 
There being no further business, Winters moved to adjourn at 5:34 p.m.  
 
 
 
Renee D. Hayes,  
Secretary  


